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Friends of Melaleuca
Minutes General Meeting May 2021
Date:   Thurs 13 May 2021 at DSS 

Dinner 6pm, Meeting 7pm
Present

Rob Banfield, Andrew Boon, Jeanette Collin, Chris Creese, Janet, Geoff and Tony Fenton, Ian Marmion (Parks), Peter and Robyn Marmion, Stephen Mattingley, Endra O’May, David Ross, Jenny Scott, Erika Shankley, Helen and Mick Statham, Janet Stephens, Nell Tyson, Ann Wessing,
Apologies

Sue Beaumont, Judy Boon, Imogen Burley, Katrina Cullen (Parks), Owen Davies, Marianne Gee, Rona Hollingsworth, Greg Hodge, Melissa Jack, David Mitchell, Jenny Robertson, Barbara Willson.
Janet opened the meeting at 7pm and welcomed new members Endra O’May and Nell Tyson.

Previous meeting

Minutes of meeting, 8 Oct 2020 were accepted (Rob Banfield/Andrew Boon)
Business arising

· Troedel shelter defibrillator– Ian Marmion to check Parks policy regarding registration with Tas Ambulance Service phone app.
· Application to Place Names Tasmania – still stalled due to new place naming policy and Covid delays.
Treasurer’s Report

Tony delivered the Treasurer’s report.  Net position $12,134.71.  Receipts since last meeting $3,176.57, 
payments $4,929.86.  See separate report..
General business 

· Deny King painting:-  An oil painting by Deny in 1980 of Caroline Rock was shown.  It was donated by sisters Stacey Gordon and Jennie Bryant who bought it for $5 at an opshop in Balnarring, Victoria, several years ago just after having read ‘King of the Wilderness’.  They both wished it to be returned to Melaleuca where more people would be able to view it.  Helen to write and thank both of them.
· Wildcare new funding model is aimed at nature conservation and will make it more difficult for FoM and other heritage focused groups to obtain Wildcare funding.  It was resolved to hold a meeting with other heritage groups to discuss the problem and to follow up with each group writing to Wildcare to address their concerns.
· PWS volunteer registration: – work in progress for an online registration system by August which would eliminate need for volunteers to replicate information in working bee applications for different groups and different occasions.

· Friends of Claytons: – The listed group has been in recess since 2005 and most of the work in recent years has been undertaken by FoM under the leadership of Rob Banfield.  Rob is in talks with  members of FoC sorting out how to proceed smoothly and officially in future, acknowledging earlier work done by Friends of Claytons, checking records and financial details.
· TNCF grant application , Mt Beattie track:-With increased visitation to the area the Mt Beattie track is getting a lot of usage.  While some of it is in excellent condition parts are dangerous and in need of immediate attention. Rob and Janet filled out the application form for a grant of $16, 722 to upgrade the track at the next working bee with help from PWS staff.  Peter pointed out that parts of the track up Clydes Hill are also in a bad state and suggested it might be possible to include an additional request of funding.  It was discussed whether to approach tourist operators to support funding the track but decided not to at this stage.  The Foundation for National Parks and Wildlife has given funding to FoMI in the past and may be worth looking into. Also the Cruising Yacht Club of Tas as many boaties  use the track.
· Claytons signage:- signage including a simple map is needed at Claytons to show toilet, tracks etc.

· Claytons sheds:- A shed identical to the two originally located behind the Clayton house and at the jetty has been identified at Antill Ponds.  Rob has spoken with the owner who has offered it to us free of charge.  It could be dismantled, thoroughly rustproofed and probably sand blasted and well coated before flatpacking to send to the SW  It was resolved that Rob or Janet email Peter Rigozzi to see whether the project is acceptable from the heritage point of view and also contact the shed owner with an update.
· Arts Tasmania grant for 2022:- Janet has spoken with Melissa Smith  (our roving curator for the museum project, funded by Arts Tas) and she has recommend we apply for a grant to work on the Mining Trail interpretation panels.  Tour operators are keen for the trail.  Stage 1 would be between the museum and Rallinga plant and stage 2 continue on to the smelter.

· Museum stools:-  Peter and Robyn have purchased the 4 stools which will be flown down in the next few days.

· Bushwalker huts interpretive history display panels:  Images of these completed panels were shown. The panels are packed ready to go to Melaleuca.  Based on material provided by Janet, Geoff and members, the design work was donated by Lea Walpole of ‘Soggy Brolly’ and the panels made free of charge by Tim Williams of ‘Red Arrow’.
· Bond Bay degraded hut demolition and thistle eradication:  defer till next meeting

Any Other Business?

· Second bushwalkers hut:- Hut recently named the Launceston Walking Club Hut was renamed  ‘ Second Bushwalkers Hut due to bushwalkers assuming it is a private hut..  The suitability of this name and other possibilities were discussed but no final decision made.
· Ian Marmion (PWS) thanked FoM on behalf of PWS for a successful working bee.  He gave an apology for Kat Cullen who is filling in for Pip Gowen  who is on extended leave.
· Rob expressed thanks to Steve Locke, PWS Field Officer (absent) for his great contribution to the working bee and ease to work with.
· Mick raised the possibility of a QR code at the museum for donations and card purchase.
Next meeting
8 July 2019:  Peter Marmion to contact Lynne Davies to speak about Melaleuca 1883-84.
19 September 2021:- AGM – Helen will be away Peter volunteered to take minutes.
Presentation

Janet and Geoff showed photos from various participants of the extensive work done at the March working bee.
_________________

